






LOOKING FOR ANOTHER FORM OF PRAYER? 
Give Eucharistic Adoration a try! It is offered on Mondays-9:30 
AM—3:00 PM (Chapel)--- Come and pray before the Blessed 
Sacrament for half an hour or more. We are finding it a challenge 
to fill the afternoon slots so please consider spending half an hour 
or more so that we can keep this adoration going the entire time 
period. The sign up sheet is located at the rear of church next to 
the poster (Eucharistic Adoration). Also, as a reminder, whenever 
a national holiday is celebrated on a Monday i.e. Memorial Day 
and Labor Day, adoration will be suspended. 
 

CHILDREN’S CHOIR PIZZA PARTY KICK OFF 
Elissa Richardson Lucas, CC director, would like 
to welcome all 2nd-6th graders to join the 
Nativity Children’s Choir for the 2012-2013 year. 
Join us in the Lounge for pizza on Wednesday, 
September 5th from 4:30—5:30 PM. RSVP by 
Sept. 4th. Regular rehearsals will be on Wednesdays from  
4:30—5:30 PM in the Lounge beginning September 12th and 
our first Mass on Sunday, September 23rd (10:15 AM). If 
interested in joining the Children’s Choir please contact Wayne 
at (499-1352, ext. 206) or e-mail natwe@nativityparish.com. 
 

NATIVITY (ADULT) CHOIR 
The Nativity Adult Choir is ready to start another year of leading 
song at the 8:30 AM Mass (2nd and 4th Sundays of the month 
beginning, September 9th). Rehearsals are on Thursdays, 
beginning September 6th (7:00-8:30 PM--Church). Current and 
new members are invited to attend. Call Mary Kay Koehnke, 
Choir Director (494-3860) for more information. 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR 
ADULTS—RCIA 

Would you like to know more about the Catholic 
faith? Are you or someone you know interested in 
converting from another Christian religion? Or 
maybe someone you know has never been baptized 

and is interested in becoming Catholic? RCIA can be one way 
of answering all of the above. Inquiry sessions will be held on 
Tuesdays, beginning September 11th from 6:30—8:00 PM (in 
the Lounge). If you or someone you know are interested in 
learning what the RCIA process has to offer, contact Wayne 
Efferson at (490-1352, ext. 206 or natwe@nativityparish.com). 
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BRASS PLAYERS AT NATIVITY 
Feel like dusting off that brass instrument? 
Haven't played for a while and want to get 
back into it? A small group from Nativity is 
looking for additional players to participate 
in a brass ensemble to play periodically throughout the year for 
various events. Present urgent need is Horn / French Horn, 
Trumpet and Trombone at any skill level or age level. If this 
interests you and need more information, please call Brad at 
920-321-4132. 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!  
We are very pleased to announce that The African Children’s 
Choir will be hosted by our parish for the fourth time. This is a 
concert that you don’t want to miss! VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
TO ASSIST AT THE CONCERT! (see below) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WANT TO BE A HOST? 
The African Children’s Choir will be in Green Bay and  
De Pere from Saturday, September 15th – Wednesday, September 
19th. St. Mary’s De Pere will have a concert at 7 PM on 
Saturday, September 15th and Nativity Parish will have a concert 
at 7 PM on Sunday. Between the two parishes 8 families will be 
needed to host 1 adult and 2-3 boys or girls during their stay. 
What’s nice is that they will hold their school classes at Nativity 
for Monday and Tuesday so there will the sounding of drums and 
children singing periodically throughout the day. The choir will 
depart Wednesday morning. If you are able to be a host you 
certainly will be blessed by their presence. Contact Wayne 
Efferson, Director of Worship at natwe@nativityparish.com or 
490-1352 ext. 206 for more information.  
 

WEDNESDAY MORNING MASS MOVING TO 
8:00 AM 
Beginning, Wednesday, September 12th Mass will be moved back 
to 8:00 AM as we welcome back the students of St. Joseph School. 

Sunday, September 16, 2012 
7:00 PM 

Nativity of Our Lord Church 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR NEW MEMBERS! 
The Worship Commission (WC) is looking for new members 
who are open to share their gifts in a variety of ways. Mindful 
that the Mass is the source and summit of our Christian life, the 
WC’s priority is to prepare well the Sunday Eucharist in order to 
lead the Assembly to full, conscious, and active participation 
both in the celebration of Eucharist and in bringing Christ into 
the world. This is achieved by establishing yearly goals and 
following them. Much of its work centers on preparing the 
seasons of the liturgical year which includes art and environment, 
music, liturgical ministries and prayer. The WC meets once a 
month on the second Thursday of the month. Contact Wayne 
Efferson, Director of Worship at natwe@nativityparish.com or 
490-1352 ext. 206 for more information.  
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“Bee Keeping in Brown County” 
Presenter: 

Ken Sikora 
President of the Brown County Bee Keepers Association 

Friday, September 14, 2012 
9:00 AM-11:00 AM 

at 
Nativity of Our Lord Parish 

Bona Hall 

Our morning will begin with 9:00 AM Mass in Church, 
followed by a Continental Breakfast and Presentation in the Social Hall. 
 
 
 

 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

 
 

Please RSVP to the Parish Office by September 10, 2012 
 

(We need an accurate count to order food) 
 
 

Nativity of Our Lord Parish,   or St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish 
2270 S. Oneida St., Green Bay, WI 54304  2771 Oakwood Dr., Green Bay, WI 54304 
or call the Parish Office at 499-5156.   or call the Parish Office at 499-1546 

2nd 
FRIDAYS 
FOR 
SENIORS 
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CAMP TEKAWITHA FAMILY DAY 
Saturday, September 8, 2012 
10:30 AM to 7:00 PM 
Camp Tekawitha, Shawano 
All families are invited! Sailing, canoeing, 
games, scavenger hunt, arts and crafts, and 
Sunday Mass. Cost is $5.00/person (includes 
supper) - children under 3 are no charge. 
(Please bring a picnic lunch for your family or lunches can be 
purchased). Sponsored by the Diocesan Departments of Youth 
Ministry, Young Adult Ministry, Adult Faith Formation, and 
Family and Married Life. The registration deadline is August 
27, 2012; contact Shelia at 920-272-8430 or 
sschaut@gbdioc.org for more information or to register, or pick 
up a form at any church entrance.  

2013 NATIVITY CALENDAR RAFFLE 
Would you like to put an ad in the 2013 Nativity Calendar? Cost is 
$50.00 for an ad. First come, first serve! Deadline is September 4th. 
Call Judy at 499-3248 or Vicki at 490-1352 ext. 203 for an 
advertisement order form. Thank you for your support!  
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NATIVITY PARISH FAITH FORMATION 
PROGRAMS—2012-2013 
Have You Registered Yet? 
Registration forms for our 2012-2013 programs were sent out to 
all families. If you did not receive one, please contact the Faith 
Formation office (499-6012). Copies are available in the parish 
office and in the narthex. You can also view and print the forms 
online—visit nativityparish.com and click on the Faith 
Formation tab. Feel free to contact Jamie Whalen, Director of 
Faith Formation at the above number or at 
natjw@nativityparish.com for more information. 
 

REGISTER FOR CONFIRMATION 
PREPARATION 
2012-2013 Confirmation Candidates (high school 
juniors) met with a catechist or staff member last 
week to begin the process. If you have not yet 
registered for the program, please contact the Faith Formation 
office (499-6012) or contact Christine Wolf (499-6012, 
natcw@nativityparish.com) for more information. 

Jesus advanced in  
“wisdom, age, and 
grace” (Lk 2:52) 

So do our children today... 
But they need people like 

you to help. 
Become a Catechist for 

Nativity! 
 

Kids in the program? Get more involved with 
what your children are learning! 

Been out of it for a few years? Kids are still 
kids and they need great teachers like you to 
learn our faith. 

Training and individual support offered 

Teach as part of a team or individually 

Stipend or RE fee for your child waived 

Contact Jamie Whalen (499-6012; 
natjw@nativitparish.com) for more info 

PRAY AND PLAY BIBLE STUDY 
Women of all ages welcome! 
Women, you are invited to join the 
"Pray and Play" Bible study here at 
Nativity. The scriptural study and 
reflection this year will focus on the 
New Testament. Mark your calendar for 
the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of each 
month, September through May. The 
first meeting will take place Tuesday, 
September 11. We meet from 9:00 AM to 11:15 AM, beginning 
with Mass and followed by the Bible study in the lounge. 
Childcare is available while we pray, study God's word, and 
share our faith journey. Contact April at  
471-9088 for more information. 
 

CHILD CARE PROVIDER NEEDED 
Pray and Play, the women's Bible study and prayer group held 
at Nativity Parish on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of each month, 
is searching for a second child care provider. This position 
involves caring for the members' children from 9:15 AM until 
11:15 AM, in Nativity's nursery during the Bible study. Virtus 
Safe Environment training and a background check is required. 
If interested, please call April at 471-9088 or the Parish Office 
499-5156. 
 

NORBERTINE CENTER FOR SPIRITUALITY 
Sacred Space for Spiritual Growth and Renewal 
The Norbertine Center, located in DePere on the grounds of the 
Abbey, has released its fall schedule. Many fine programs are 
available, as well as prayer opportunities with the Norbertines. 
Several brochures are available in our brochure racks, call  
920-337-4315, or visit http://www.norbertines.org/
programs.html for more information. 

THANK YOU FROM THE SALVATION ARMY! 
Thank you to all the parishioners for the wonderful donation of 
school supplies for our Tools for School program. Your 
ongoing support of this program helps many children start the 
new school year off with much needed supplies! 
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November 26, 27 and 28, 2012 Information / Reservation 
Destination: Island Resort, Escanaba, MI 

 
Tour leaves St. Mary Church parking lot and Nativity parking lot at 1 PM Monday, 
November 26th and leaves Island Resort 3 PM, CST on Wednesday, November 28th. 
Surprise Stop on return, arriving in Green Bay / De Pere between 6 & 7 PM, CST.  
 
Features: transportation on a Deluxe Motor Coach, 3 Day, 2 Night stay in the new 
Palm Tower of the Resort and the following incentives: minimum $20.00 per day 
($60.) Promo Cash at the casino, 2 free breakfasts & group discounts for all other 
meals: $2.00 for lunch and $3.00 for dinner, just show your bus ID! 
 
Cost is $100.00 per person double, private $160.00. Space is limited to 50 rooms, 
all non-smoking. Four handicap rooms are available in the Palm Tower. Reservations 
are guaranteed on a first come - first served basis. Make check payable to: Nativity 
Parish Up North Tour and send it to: Nativity Parish, 2270 South Oneida St., Green 
Bay, WI 54304. For any questions, call the Church Office at 499-5156. 
 
Travel Arrangements and Services provided by Bay Bus, LLC and Island Resort and Casino, neither Nativity 
Parish, the Diocese of Green Bay nor Fr. John H. Harper accept any liability for accident or illness occurring 
during this tour.  
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------        
Registration Form: Fr. Jack’s Goin’ Up North Tour, Nov. 26 to 28, 2012 
 

Send to: Nativity Parish, Attention: Vicki, 2270 S. Oneida St., Green Bay WI 54304  
                                  

Name/s per room  1)___________________________2)_______________________________ 
 

Address/es  Street 1)___________________________2)_______________________________  
 

City/ Zip 1) _________________________________ 2)_______________________________ 
 

Phone/s   1)  ________________________________2)________________________________ 
 

Island Club Card No’s  1)______________________2)________________________________ 
 

Special Needs / Room Requests:__________________________________________________ 
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BAPTISMS: 
Parents may schedule their child’s baptism after they have 
completed a two-part preparation program. Call the Parish 
Office at least 60 days before Baptism for interview and 
preparation session. 
 

2012 BAPTISM DATES: 
September 16, October 21 and November 11. 
 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
(following 8:30 AM Mass—See Dates Listed Below) 
This Sacrament is offered to anyone in need of Christ’s 
healing touch. The Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament for 
those who are in need of physical, emotional, or spiritual 
healing. Think of friends and loved ones who may want to 
receive this sacrament and invite them to this Mass. 
 

2012 ANOINTING OF THE SICK DATES: 
September 30 and December 30. 
 

RCIA—Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
Do you want to know more about the Catholic faith? Are you or 
someone you know interested in becoming baptized or 
confirmed as a Catholic? For more information about this 
process call Wayne Efferson (490-1352, ext. 206) or 
natwe@nativityparish.com. 

 CRISIS CENTER PREGNANCY HOTLINE 
 436-8888 433-9955 
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The Ashwaubenon School District has partnered with 
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Northeastern Wisconsin to 
provide our local youth with mentors for the last 10+ 
years. 
 
Everyday people, just like you, are mentors at Valley 
View Elementary School which is less than 5 minutes 
from Nativity of Our Lord Parish. They simply meet 
with a child during lunch on the day and time that fits 
their schedule best for at least 12 months. 
 
Mentoring is a cost effective, proactive way to address 
the community’s need for supplemental guidance and 
support for local youth. These youth become our 
future community volunteers and leaders; it is our 
responsibility to shape their future. Being a BIG is 
fun, rewarding, and free! Become a mentor by visiting 
www.bbbsnew.com or calling 498-2227. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF AUGUST 26TH 
 

Sunday  Jos 24:1-2a, 15-17, 18b/Eph 5:21-32 or 
5:2a, 25-32/Jn 6:60-69 

Monday 2 Th 1:1-5, 11-12/Mt 23:13-22  
Tuesday 2 Thes 2:1-3a, 14-17/Mt 23:23-26  
Wednesday 2 Thes 3:6-10, 16-18 (427)/Mk 6:17-29  
Thursday 1 Cor 1:1-9/Mt 24:42-51  
Friday  1 Cor 1:17-25/Mt 25:1-13  
Saturday 1 Cor 1:26-31/Mt 25:14-30  
Sunday  Dt 4:1-2, 6-8/Jas 1:17-18, 21b-22, 27/   

Mk 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23  

NATIVITY WOMEN'S GUILD 
Grandma's Attic 
Please donate any clean, reusable items left from your rummage 
sale as well as no longer needed treasures you come upon as you 
clean your home. We can especially use toys, jewelry, and kitchen 
items. NO CLOTHING OR ELECTRONICS PLEASE! Mark 
your donations "Grandma's Attic" and bring to Bona Hall. 
Donations are welcome from all members of the parish. 
 

Fall Bazaar - November 17, 2012 
BOOKS! BOOKS! BOOKS! We are in need of books for our 
book sale at the Fall Bazaar. NO encyclopedias or Reader's 
Digest Condensed Books. Please bring to Bona Hall marked, 
"Women's Guild Books". Thank You!  



BAY BUS CHRISTMAS IN BRANSON 
 

THERE ARE ONLY FOUR SEATS AVAILABLE!  
 

Don’t want to miss this wonderful Christmas Tour. This is a 
Nativity Parish Fundraiser and Bay Bus will donate $50.00 per 
person if you sign up at Nativity.  
 

6 Day Tour - NOVEMBER 4 – 9, 2012 
$695.00 per Person (Double Occupancy) 
 

Includes: Lodging, Transportation, 3 Dinners and 4 Breakfasts, 
Branson Shows and St. Louis, Mo. Tours 
 

Deposit of $250.00 due at time of reservations, Final payment 
due 60 days prior to departure. For questions call Vicki at 
Nativity (490-1352 ext. 203). HOPE YOU CAN JOIN US! 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNERS!!! 
August 
15th Lois Mauermann ..... $25.00 19th Richard Button……....$50.00 
16th Joe/Melissa Leiterman $25.00     20th Joan Baker…...……....$25.00 
17th Bryan Krejcarek ...... $25.00 21st Knights of Columbus..$25.00 
18th Joy Herman ............. $25.00   

Please allow 2-3 weeks for processing payment. 

NEED NON-EMERGENCY HELP?  
2-1-1 is where to start 
Whether you need to find after 
school programs, counseling, elder 
care or any other non-emergency 
services, 2-1-1 provides confidential, 
easy-to–use and free access to the 
information you need. Get connected and get answers by 
calling 2-1-1 today, or visit www.get211.org. 
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$CRIP 
Summer means road trips! Keep your tank full with Express Gas 
or Kwik Trip cards. PDQ cards also available to keep your car 
looking great. Scrip is available in the narthex after all masses. 
Visit our dedicated volunteers and help reduce our parish debt!  

WE’RE LOOKING FOR $CRIP VOLUNTEERS! 
Would you like to sell $crip before and after the weekend 
Masses? Perhaps you had a change in your life & would like to 
help the Parish (new to the area, new to the parish, retired from 
work, looking for something more to do to help the Parish). You 
can sell $crip at the Mass you attend. It is very easy and what a 
wonderful way to help Nativity Parish. Call Luanne at 499-4513 
for details. Please consider!  



 
 
 
 CHURCH NAME AND ADDRESS 
  Nativity of Our Lord Church #645850 
  2270 South Oneida Street 
  Green Bay, WI 54304 
 
 TELEPHONE 
  920 499-5156 
 
 CONTACT PERSON 
  Danielle Berchmans 
  Charmaine Berchmans 
 
 EMAIL: bulletin@nativityparish.com 
 
 SOFTWARE 
  MSPublisher 2007 
  Adobe Acrobat X 
  Windows 7 
 
 PRINTER 
  HP Laserjet P1606 
 
 TRANSMISSION TIME 
  Wednesday 12:00 
 
 SUNDAY DATE OF PUBLICATION 
  August 26, 2012 
 
 NUMBER OF PAGES SENT 
  1 through 10 
 
 SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS 
  Perforate page 3, 5 & 7 please.  


